NORTHERN REGIONAL COLLEGE

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 
1 December 2014 at the Ballymena Campus.

Present         
Mrs K Collins, (Chairperson), Mr S Davidson, Dr D Lennox, Mrs G McConnell and Professor T Scott (Principal)

In Attendance    Mrs B Crotty, Mrs C Moore and Mr J Hunter.

UNRESERVED BUSINESS

46.1
Apologies

There were no apologies

46.2
Declaration of Interests

There were no declarations of interests.

46.3
Minutes of the Last Meeting

The unreserved minutes of the last meeting held on 3 November 2014 were approved 

46.4
Matters Arising

46.1
Terms of Reference (minute 45.5 b)

The Committee noted that the Governing Body (19 November 2014) had approved its Terms of Reference. 
There were no other matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.
46.5
Correspondence

There was no correspondence to report

45.6
Chairperson’s Communication

There were no communications.

45.7
Finance & General Purposes Committee KPIs

The Committee received a paper providing details of progress, as at 1 December 2014, in relation to Finance KPIs from the 2014/2015 Balanced Scorecard.

It is anticipated that the College will meet all its targets by the year-end. The targets which are currently colour-coded amber are because:

· Bidding is still continuing for the disposal of the Antrim Campus

· Income in relation to Business Development Activity is slightly less than budget due to the timing of delivery on projects. This is matched by lower expenditure.

· Prompt payment of invoices paid within 30 days is continuing to improve since the start of the financial year.

45.8
Monthly Management Accounts

The Committee received the Monthly Management Accounts, including variance report, for the period up to 31 October 2014 indicating that the College has an historic cost surplus of £902k, which is £261k ahead of budget. The Bank Balance as at 31 October 2014 was £2.8 million. 

Mrs Moore stated that first quarter budget meetings have taken place and the outcomes are to be presented at the next meeting.

The Chair asked why there was always a variance between actuals and budget every month. Mrs Moore explained that the College profiled income and expenditure on a monthly basis, based on historical trends and known patterns. The improvement of administrative processes had resulted in expenditure and income being processed earlier. The variances were also caused by changing project and income generation delivery demands.

A Governor raised a query regarding redundancy costs in light of public sector budget cuts and the Tribal recommendations. The Principal noted that the College had set aside only £120k for redundancies in 2014/2015 and advised that  she was meeting with senior officials in DEL on 8th December  and would  seek clarification.

45.9
Estates Issues

Mrs Crotty provided an update for the Committee on the following estate issues: 

a) Disposal of Antrim Campus. It was noted that a number of bids had been received for the site. The Committee received and approved a recommendation that:

(i) The final date for accepting bids should be 12 December 2014;

(ii) The sale of the Campus should be to the highest bid on 12 December 2014 of at least £425k; and

(iii) The Director of Planning and Customer Services should seek DEL approval for acceptance of the highest bid.

b) Outline Business Case. Mrs Crotty informed the Committee that DEL had requested the College to revise the OBC taking into consideration updated information regarding: the Curriculum Plan; current demand in terms of Schedule of Accommodation FTEs; and future demand, which will require examination of population  projections.  DEL had agreed that the OBC should use 2012/2013 student data when preparing the Schedule of Accommodation as 2013/2014 statistics would not be available until mid-December 2014.

Mrs Crotty said that she was preparing a Business Case for the Appointment of Consultants and direct award contract documentation to reappoint Deloitte to complete the additional work to finalise the OBC. The College had been advised by DEL to cost the consultancy at £15,000 to allow for any future adjustments to the OBC. 

Professor Scott informed the Committee that she would take the opportunity to discuss the OBC at her forthcoming meeting with DEL representatives. 

c) Disposal Portrush Campus.  The Principal stated that she would be meeting with the Chief Executive NEELB to seek a resolution in respect of the disposal of the property.

46.10
Any Other Business

There was no notified business

46.11
Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 26 January 2015 at the Farm Lodge Ballymena Campus commencing at 6.45 pm. 
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